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Captain’s Corner with Peter Read

On Thursday 16 October, we
held the 13th Australian
Hickory Shaft Golf Champi-
onship at the Auburn Links.
A good field was in atten-
dance and enjoyed excellent
golfing weather. The winner
was Peter Read (pic) with a
respectable score of 73 from
Dan Cullen (Jnr) on 76. The

Net winner was the ever-
effervescent John Fletcher
with a net 65 followed by
Ross Howard with net 70.

The Captain is under enor-
mous pressure from mem-
bers to review Mr. Fletcher's
handicap. However, that
review will occur after the
interstate challenge, as Mr.
Fletcher may be required to
reproduce that form against
our Golf Society visitors. A
rumour doing the rounds
suggests that John is seek-
ing a mature age entry to the
professional ranks.

Unfortunately, the Nine ‘n
Dine planned for Muirfield
has been cancelled as the

dining room is unavailable.

The Annual Challenge
against the Golf Society of
Australia, now for the Al
Howard Trophy, will be
held at Royal Sydney on
Thursday 13 November. An
entry form is printed be-
low — please telephone Tom
by Wednesday 5 November

to secure your place in the
field and send your cheque
to reach Tom by Monday 10
November. The team for the
challenge event is limited to
seven members and other
members will contest an
individual Stableford event.
We expect a number of
Royal Sydney members to
join us for the day and we
have been promised an out-
standing dinner in the eve-
ning. The 'Conditions of
Play' for the Societies Chal-
lenge include stymies, play
from bunkers and the use of
clubs made before 1940.

An interesting and serious
issue has arisen — using rep-
lica hickory clubs made in
recent years. Consideration
of this matter in other com-
petitions is open for your
comments and the GCSA
Executive will discuss the
options at its next meeting.

Frbm the Keeper of the Green and the Sand

The Old Course at St. An-
drews evolved over a long
period of years. Hell Bunker,
a wide and deep depression
about 80 yards short of the
14™ green began as a much
smaller obstacle. In 1882, Old
Tom Morris was professional
to the R&A and greenkeeper
of the Old Course.

One day, an indignant golfer
fumed to Morris that the con-

dition of the course was so
bad he had only one decent
lie all day, and that was at
the bottom of Hell Bunker.
His ball lay so well that he
was able to play a wooden
club from it. Morris’s fea-
tures, usually dark in their
normal state, turned black.
Immediately he sent a work
crew armed with picks and
hoes to the site and had

them hack away so that no
golfer could ever again play
from Hell Bunker with a
wood.

Years later, Gene Sarazen
found himself in that bunker
during the British Open.
Rather than try to advance his
ball toward the green, Sarazen
had to play backwards, to-
ward the tee. He made 8 and
lost by one stroke.







